
Imperfect Faith 

… If thou canst believe, all things are possible to him that believeth. And straightway the father of the child cried out, 
and said with tears, Lord, I believe; help thou mine unbelief. 

Mark 9: 23,24 

The words belief and faith are often interchangeable and their virtues and principles are found 
throughout all of scripture. The book of Hebrews gives the definition of faith and multiple examples 
of the power and force of believers who exercised faith in God. It is true belief that opens the door 
of forgiveness and eternal life to us, and it is faith that we apply in our daily Christian walk. Faith is 
nurtured by the Word of God and can grow stronger as we experience God working in our lives. 
Even so, none of us possess perfect faith, for there remains an element of doubt in all of us. We 
must always remember that it is our faith in God that affects divine moving, and not faith in our 
own faith. 

Today’s text tells of the account of a desperate father seeking to find deliverance for his afflicted 
son. The account does not give any detail of how the man’s son became oppressed by a demonic 
spirit, but focuses on the possibilities of belief. The father had to have some level of faith in bringing 
his son to the disciples for a healing. Finding no answer with them he then brings his son to Jesus 
for deliverance. When the Lord states that all things are possible if he believes, the father confesses 
that he believes, yet he is aware that he needs help for his unbelief.  But with the acknowledgement 
of the father’s imperfect faith his request is still granted by the Lord. Later, when the disciples 
privately ask Him why they were unable to heal the boy, Jesus responds that difficult cases require 
prayer and fasting. 

 In this text we see that the Lord still responds to our requests even though we might have a level of 
unbelief. It is also important for us to understand that when a request is not granted as we had 
hoped, God sometimes wills a different plan for that situation. With His word fueling our belief, 
combining with each experience of the Lord’s faithfulness, our confidence in Him should grow 
through the times when we will cry out “Lord, I believe, help thou mine unbelief.” 
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